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Monthly Networking-
Dinner Meeting  

Wednesday
February 15, 2017

6:00 p.m.
While Eagle Banquets

Niles, Illinois

RESERVATIONS
by February 13 to

meeting@chicagosocietypna.org
847-823-8747

The Forum
of the Chicago Society, Lodge 1450 PNA

Our Second Century of Brotherhood and Service

COMING EVENTS
Wednesday, Feb. 15, 2017— 

Dinner Meeting & Speaker
White Eagle Banquets 

Cocktails 6:00 p.m.
Dinner 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, Feb. 28, 2017 -
Chicago Society Śledź

LaVilla Banquets

Wednesday, March 15, 2017— 
Dinner Meeting & Speaker

White Eagle Banquets 
Cocktails 6:00 p.m.

Dinner 7:00 p.m.

Thursday, March 30, 2017— 
Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner

AAC Eagles Hall
Open Bar 6:00 p.m.

Dinner 7:00 p.m.

NEXT BOARD MEETING
AND FORUM DEADLINE
Monday, February 27, 2017 

 7:00 p.m.
PNA Home Office

February General Meeting & Featured Speaker
Mrs. Magdalena Dolas will be our featured speaker at the CS February 

General Meeting to be held on Wednesday, February 15, 
2017, at the White Eagle. This past July the Board of Direc-
tors of the Polish American Association named Mrs. Dolas 
as the organization’s new Executive Director. Magdalena 
will oversee all aspects of the Polish American Association 
including strategic planning, program direction, fund de-
velopment, staff management and community relations. 
Magdalena has been a part of PAA for 18 years. She previously served as 
interim Executive Director, and most recently as a Director of Operations. 
“I have dedicated most of my professional career to the PAA’s mission to 
serve the diverse needs of the Polish community in the Chicago metro area 
by providing resources for changing lives,” said Dolas. “We are delighted 
that Dolas is becoming the new Executive Director. She has a superb record 
of leadership and service,” said Adam Kamieniak, Chairman of PAA’s Board 
of Directors. “Through her leadership, PAA is certain to continue to grow 
and develop new and unique programs to serve the Polish community.”

 Founded in 1922, the Polish American Association is the nation’s 
only human services organization providing a comprehensive range of 
bilingual and bicultural services to the Polish community and others in 
need. In 1922, the Chicago Society incorporated the Polish Welfare As-
sociation, the precursor to the Polish American Association. The Chicago  
Society Foundation has annually awarded grants to the Polish American 
Association to assist them in their welfare programs, ranging from $5,000 
to $10,000. This past January the Chicago Society Foundation board of di-
rectors awarded the PAA $5,000 to allow the homeless victims in winter to 
survive with food, shelter and warm clothing.

The February General Meeting not only offers great camaraderie, a fea-
tured speaker, but a delicious dinner menu! The menu includes a tossed 
salad with choice of individual dressings, homemade French style cream of 
chicken rice soup, Beef London Broil (Queen Elizabeth’s private recipe), as-
sorted roasted chicken pieces drenched in a delicious golden sauce served 
family style, oven roasted selected potatoes, gourmet organic vegetable 
of the day, European bread basket, chef’s dark chocolate mousse dessert, 
and coffee or tea. Please contact Brother Chuck Cwiakala at meeting@chi-
cagosocietypna.org or call 847- 823-8747 for reservations. Please note: Any 
guests at the meeting must be prospective new members and you must 
confirm the reservation with Brother Chuck. No exceptions!
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CHICAGO SOCIETY P.N.A. 
2017 Board of Directors

President:
Steven Rakowski

Executive Vice President:
Peter Dykas

Civic Vice President:
Charles Komosa

Recording Secretary:
Richard Ciesla

Treasurer:
Robert Nowaczyk

Financial Secretary:
vacancy

Advocate:
Adam Konopka

Senior Director:
Thaddeus Makarewicz

Director of Social  Activities:
Romuald E. Matuszczak

Director of Club House Admin.:
Charles Cwiakala

Director of Personnel:
Chris Grzadziel

Director of Public Relations 
Ron Topczewski

Director of Publications:
Ted Wiecek 

Director of Finance:
Richard Wiermanski

Director of Special Projects:
Mark Orwat

Below is the address given by Brother President  
Steven Rakowski at the Inaugural Ball.

My Chicago Society Brothers, representa-
tives of our brother Polish organizations, 
and honored guests,

It is an honor to be here with you tonight and to share with you my 
hopes and goals for the Chicago Society for the future.

Who among you (except Ro, who was here when our Constitution was 
signed) knows that the Chicago Society has been around 105 years? 
That’s a long time, and during that time Chicago Society has developed 
a great deal of traditions. As a group, we have accomplished much. But 
the Chicago Society, like most other organizations serving Polonia to-
day, can do so much more.

What happened to those days when Polish aldermen represented Pol-
ish wards? Why is the number of Polish judges dwindling? Where are our 
influential leaders in the tradition of Rozmarek, Pucinski, Mazewski, and 
Moskal. One reason could be that Polonia no longer thinks or acts as a 
group. We each have our own pet projects and affiliations and by and 
large the left hand doesn’t know what the right hand is doing.

So what do we do? In 1st John we read the entreatment to “love not in 
word but in deed and truth.” By serving one another, getting involved, 

networking, joining, we make the most 
genuine expression of our concern for each 
other and for Polonia. I know I’m preach-
ing to the choir because you are here, par-
ticipating, supporting. But if each of us can 
convince just one other person to support 
an initiative benefitting Polonia in 2017, 
supported a Polish candidate for office, un-
dertook a leadership role in the Chicago  

Society, we would double our voice. And that’s what it’s all about! With a 
greater voice, we have greater influence and greater ability to help Polo-
nia and our fellow Poles.

Enough pontification–that’s a prerogative of one holding the mic, but 
not one of pursuing unification. As incoming President, my goal will be 
to increase the vitality and presence of the Chicago Society. By reach-
ing out and modeling the lesson in 1st John, and supporting other Polish  
organizations, I hope to create more public understanding of the Chicago 
Society and its value to its members and the community-at-large. With 
a greater presence in the community, we can offer greater incentives for 
people to join. That’s what it really comes down to: membership., en-
ergy, creativity, new ways of solving problems. I’m going to pursue the 
growth of the Chicago Society, both in size and influence.

I have many people and much to be thankful for. First, thanks to  
Brother Ro and his lovely wife Chris for organizing this elegant affair. If 
you are enjoying yourselves this evening, please join me in expressing our 
appreciation by giving them a round of applause. Thanks also to Brother 
Ted Makarewicz for all of his behind the scenes work to make the Chi-
cago Society and me look good. Thanks also to Hon. John Wasilewski for 
administering the oath of office to our incoming officers. 

Thanks to everyone in the Chicago Society who supported me for this 
office. I’m not sure what I did to justify this trust, but I promise you I will 
work hard to maintain it. And on behalf of all Chicago Society members, 
thank you all for joining us tonight. We truly value your support and your 
friendship. God bless you all. Good night!
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From the  
Editor’s Pen

From the  
Editor’s Pen

Dear Brothers, 
I was recently appointed as Director of Publications, 
which is just a fancy name for Editor of The Forum 
(again!). Thank you to the members and the Board 
for entrusting me with this significant position. 
I’m counting on you the members to provide news 
and information for publication. Merriam-Webster 
defines forum as “a medium of open discussion or ex-
pression of ideas.”  I would like to see The Forum as 

a place in which the members can share not only news items, but also items of 
interest to the members.

I warmly invite all brothers to submit any and all items they would like to share 
with the membership. This includes life-events, events you have attended, 
news about other members, news you have found about a new business ven-
ture that you would like to share, anything you feel might be of interest to your 
fellow members. Simply email them to editor@chicagosocietypna.org. I’m 
looking forward to your news items. 

May 2017 bring all of you peace, health, and prosperity. Szczęśliwego Nowego 
Roku!  

Fraternally, 
Brother Ted Wiecek

The 2017 Inaugural Ball
  Saturday, February 4, 2017, was a beautiful evening, a perfect evening to en-

joy the warmth of camaraderie. Upon entering the elegant Café la Cave, guests 
were offered flutes of champagne and gourmet hors d’oeuvres, passed by the 
gracious wait staff. Upon passing to the ball room, guests immediately im-
pressed by the simple yet elegant glass bowls of white and red flowers bathed 
in light on each table. 

The festivities began with our dear friends Maria Ciesla and Dr. Geraldine Bal-
ut-Coleman leading the guests in the National Anthems of the United States 
and Poland. Ball Chairman Brother Ro Matuszczak then welcomed the guests. 
Rev. Robert. Fedek, Pastor of Our Lady of Victory parish gave the Invocation, 
asking for God’s continued blessings on thehe  Chicago Society and its members 

A gourmet dinner was flawlessly served by the cordial wait staff. During din-
ner, Brother Anthony Kawalkowski strolled among the guests, serenading 
them with soothing dinner music. Outgoing President Brother Ted Makarewicz 
spoke, expressing how much of an honor it has been to serve as President of the 
Society for the past two years. He thanked the members of the Board and all the 
members for their support, ensuring all that the Society is in good hands with 
the new Board. President Brother Ted then presented the Honorees of the eve-
ning, the Advocates Society, honored for its many years 
of service to Polonia, especially in sponsoring the Amicus 
Poloniae legal clinic, offering free legal advice to those 
in need. Brother Ted asked all the past presidents pres-
ent to stand and be recognized; curiously, most of these 
were women. President of the Advocates Society Mat-
thew Sidor thanked the Chicago Society for the honor and for the many years of 
collaboration between the two organizations, and look forward to many more 
years of collaboration for the benefit of Polonia. Executive Vice President Peter 
Dykas then presented the 2016 Chicago Society Booster Award to Brother Ma-
karewicz for sponsoring the most number of new members in 2016. 

The culmination of the evening was the Installation of the new Board by 
Hon. John Wasilewski, who administered the oath of office to the officers 
and wished them much success in the coming year. He then individually

continued on p. 5 

The Chicago Society’s Śledź 
Mardi Gras Party 

Co chairmen Brothers Mark Orwat 
and Charles Komosa  
cordially invite you to 
attend the 2017 Annual 
Chicago Society Śledź on 
Tuesday, February 28, 
2017 at LaVilla Restaurant 
and Banquets, 3632 N Pulaski in Chicago. 
The festivities will begin with a social hour 
(cash bar) at 6:00 p.m  Dinner will start with 
śledź (herring) served with rye bread, biały 
(white) barszcz soup, followed by kiełbasa,  
kapusta, Polish style chicken de volaille, 
potatoes, pierogi, green beans alman-
dine, coffee or tea, ice cream, and pączki. 
After dinner, the traditional pageant rep-
resenting Śledź will be held followed by 
the crowning of St. Joseph for 2017. The 
gentleman selected acts as our chaplain 
at Chicago Society meetings and at spe-
cial occasions, leading those present in an 
appropriate prayer. This festive event is 
open to members, family, relatives, and 
guests. The celebration of Śledź is the 
Chicago Society’s version of Christian and 
Polish traditions that date back centuries. 
It is a celebration of carnival, or Mardi 
Gras—the period immediately preced-
ing Lent. Following our pageant will be 
an open bar and raffle with prizes. Music 
by DJ Kamil. The cost is $40.00 per per-
son. For reservations or information call 
Brother Mark at 773-502-6969 or Brother 
Charles at 773-286-7123 or purchase your 
tickets online through PayPal at www.
chicagosocietypna.org/payments.html.

In Memoriam
It is with deep sorrow that we 
inform you that our Financial  
Secretary Richard 
Jadczak passed 
away on Febru-
ary 4, 2017 after 
a long illness at 
the age of 68. He 
was a proud and devoted mem-
ber of the Chicago Society since 
2011. Mass of Christian Burial was 
held on February 7 at SS. Peter 
and Paul Church in  Cary IL  Our 
condolences to his family. Please  
remember him in your prayers.
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RONALD J. OLECH
Certified Public Accountants 

Tax Preparation and Planning for: Individuals
Accounting Tax and Business Planning for:

Small Businesses, “Start-Up” Businesses,

Cottage Industry, Computer Counseling
Ronald J. Olech, CPA

3939 N. Lawndale Ave., Chicago, IL 60618

Tel: (773) 267-0560  Fax: (773) 267-2420
E-mail: rolechcpa@aol.com

or rolech4042@aol.com

February Birthdays
The Chicago Society would like to 

extend to the following 
brother members, who 
are celebrating their 
birthday in February, a 
warm wish of Sto Lat!
	 1 	 Francis Gembala
	 3 	 Richard W. Wiermanski
	 4 	 Wictor Drapszo
	   	 Edmund Gronkiewicz
		  Jon Osada
	 7 	 Raymond Golenia
	 13 	 Henryk Marciniak
	 23 	 Terrance Przybylski
	 26	  Gregory Kosin
	 28 	 Robert Martwick
		  William Sawicki

February Anniversary
The Chicago Society would like 
to congratulate Brother Mark  
Cwiakala, who is celebrating the 15th  
Anniversary of his induction into the 
Chicago Society. 

CASEY LASKOWSKI & SONS
FUNERAL HOME

Dignified services for all denominations   
beautiful surroundings · four Chapels 

ample parking
Suburban Locations Available

Phone 773-777-6300
4540-50 W. DIVERSEY AVE.
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60639

Importat Notice Regarding 
Payment of Chicago Society 

Dues
This notice pertains only to those of 
you who have NOT yet paid your dues 
for 2017. (You now who you are; don’t 
make me name names). If you have 
paid your dues, thank you.
The preferred method of paying your 
dues is via PayPal. It’s easy, conve-
nient, and, best of all, free (my fa-
vorite 4-letter word). Simply go to 
chicagosocietypna.org/payments.
click-click-click, you’re done!
Those of you who opt to pay the “old-
fashioned” way–by check–due to the 
untimely death of our Financial Secre-
tary Richard Jadczak, we ask that you 
NOT send your payment to his home 
address. Instead, send your payments 
to our mailing address:
Chicago Society PNA
6348 N. Milwaukee Ave. #360
Chicago, IL 60646
Please note that dues must be paid by 
Feb 28, 2017.
Any questions, please direct them to 
me.Brother Ted Wiecek, twiecek@
hotmail.com or 773-539-9491. Thank 
you for your cooperation and your pa-
tiencein this matter. 

Proposed for Chicago  
Society Membership

The following gentlemen have ap-
plied for membership in the Chicago 
Society of the PNA. If any member 
has an objection regarding the ad-
mission of either of these prospec-
tive members, he should contact the 
Personnel Director prior to the next 
general meeting. Sponsors are to  
attend the general meeting in which 
the new member will be inducted and 
to introduce him to the Personnel Di-
rector and to others before the Induc-
tion Ceremony.

Name: Robert Albert Michalika
Address: 73 Williamsburg Rd.
	 Evanston, IL 60203
Phone: 847-644-8898
Occupation: Attorney
Birth date: October 28, 1945
Birthplace: Chicago, IL
Education: B.B.A. Univ. of Notre 
Dame, 1967; J.D. Loyola Univ. School 
of Law, 1970
Sponsors: Brothers Ted Makarewicz, 
John Wasilewski

Name: Kenneth J. Kogut
Address: 5232 W 170th PL.
	 Oak Forest, IL 60452
Phone: 708-560-0685
Occupation: COnsulting Engineer/
Energy Consultant
Birth date: Dec. 3, 1947
Birthplace: Chicago
Education: BME, ME Univ. of Detroit; 
Ph.D. Lacrosse Univ.
Sponsors: Brothers Ted Makarewicz, 
John Wasilewski

The Chicago Society Foundation will present the Pol-
ish American Association a check for $5,000 at the 
meeting of the Chicago Society on February 15, 2017.
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Brother Stan Jendzejec is again  a 
proud great grandfather. His second 
great grandaughter  
Juniper Paige Cumer-
ford was born January 8, 
2017, weight  8 lbs  10 oz, 
length  21 inches.

Brother Mark Orwat has proposed 
marriage to his beautiful fiancée Gina- 
and she accepted! The young husband 
and wife to be have planned their wed-
ding mass at St. Hyacinth’s Basilica fol-
lowed by a smashing reception at the 
Chateau Ritz in Niles, IL on Saturday, 
October 14, 2017!

 Chicago Society Foundation  
Meeting & Elections

On Monday, January 23, 2017, the 
members of the Chicago Society Foun-
dation Board of Directors met at Col-
letti’s Restaurant for the 1st quarter 
meeting of 2017. The board voted and 
approved grants to the Polish Ameri-
can Association (PAA) for $5,000., 
The Strong Foundaion and Catholic  
Marriages $1,000, and the Children’s 
Smile Foundation that benefits Pol-
ish children with hospice care in the 
amount of $500. The board elected 
Brother Mark Orwat, Foundation Presi-
dent, Brother Walter Piecewicz, Vice 
president, Brother Stanley Sawa, Trea-
surer, and Brother Charles A. Komosa, 
Secretary. The members of the Chicago 
Society Foundation Board of Directors 
are comprised of the current and all 
former Chicago Society Presidents: 
Brother Romuald Matuszczak, Brother 
Donlad Gutowski, Brother Frank Gon-
dela, Brother Walter Piecewicz, Brother 
Richard Ciesla, Brother Stan Sawa, 
Brother Charles Komosa, Brother Mark 
Orwat, Brother Frank Czaja, Brother 
Ted Makarewicz, and Brother Steve 
Rakowski. Brother Robert Groszek was 
reappointed as Foundation Advocate, 
Brother Ron Olech was reappointed as 
Foundation Accountant, and Brother 
Walter Piecewicz was appointed Fi-
nance/Investment Committee Chair-
man with committee members Brother 
Don Gutowski & Brother Frank Gondela. 
The board is in the progress of formulat-
ing rules and regulations for the James 
and Lillian Kulze Academic Scholarship 
consisting of larger financial amounts.

continued from p. 3

administered the oath to President 
Brother Steve Rakowski. Brother Steve 
then gave his address (which is pub-
lished on p. 
2), in which 
he spoke of 
how power-
ful Polonia 
once was.
He then 
challenged 
the members to become more active 
in the Society and to bring in at least 
one more members. He then pledged 
to increase the vitality and to create a 
greater understanding of the Society. 
Finally, he thanked Brother Ro and his 
wife Chris for making this evening a re-
ality, Brother Ted for all his help, and 
Hon. John Wasilewski for administer-
ing the oath of office to the incoming 
officers. The program concluded with 
a lively  Krakowiak presented by the 
Polonia Dancers of the PRCUA, adding 
some levity to the evening.

 Following the official portion of the 
evening, guests danced to the music 
of Brother Anthony Kawalkowski and 
his Orchestra. The orchestra played 
a variety of tunes from traditional to 

contemporary, from 
polkas and waltzes to 
romantic melodies, all 
to the enjoyment of the 
guests. The dance floor 
was full of couples danc-
ing and enjoying them-

selves throughout the evening, so it’s 
clear our guests had a memorable ex-
perience. The Orchestra played its last 
strains at midnight, and our guests now 
have another evening to remember.

Gratulacje! go to Brother Ro Matuszc-
zak and his wife Chris for creating a tru-
ly beautiful evening. As he promised, 
the evening met the high standards of 
the Chicago Society with great food, 
good drinks, and high quality enter-
tainment. Chicago Society balls have 
long been well known throughout Chi-
cago’s Polonia, and this year’s certainly 
lived up to that tradition. 

Copernicus Foundation  
Dedicates Annex to  

T. Ron Jasinski-Herbert

When T. Ron Jasinski-Herbert, known 
by all as “T. Ron,” passed away, he left a 
very significant bequest to the Coperni-
cus Foundation. The Board of Directors 
had chosen to name the Annex in his 
honor as well has memorialize his life 
on one of our honorary panels in the 
lobby.
The dedication took place on Janu-

ary 14, 2017. Brother Steve Rakowski 
spoke of T. Ron’s many contributions to 
the Chicago Society and to Chicago’s 
Polonia. Brother Ted Makarewicz read 
a proclamation from the Illinois State 
House of Representatives introduced 
by Brother Robert Martwick. 

Consul General Piotr Janicki, Karen Mackay, ald. John Arena

The Annex is now called “Herbert 
Hall” in honor of T. Ron. The unveil-
ing was conducted by his cousin  
Karen Mackay and John Arena, Alder-
man of the 45th Ward. There are 4 
plaques in the lobby, one for each of his 
“favorite organizations.” One of those 
is of the Chicago Society, which speaks 
of the Society and its contributions to 
Polonia. Another is of the Chicago So-
ciety Foundation and how its financial 
support has helped many organiza-
tions. . 

This is quite a fitting tribute to a truly 
great man, who is truly missed. 
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The Skaja Family
Family owned and operated

Serving our community
for 84 years

Jack Skaja and John Skaja
Members

SKAJA TERRACE  
FUNERAL HOME

7812 North Milwaukee Avenue
Niles, Illinois 60714

847-966-7302

SKAJA BACHMANN 
FUNERAL HOME

7715 W. Route 14
Crystal Lake, Illinois 60012

815-455-2233

S

Support 
 our advertisers

Pasieka Engineering

Refrigeration, 

 HVAC,  

Plumbing, 

Electrical, &  

Electronic services

+001-773-225-8558 

3535 W Belmont  Ave.

Chicago, IL 60618

mark.pasieka@gmail.com

Local 708/579-0300
Toll Free  800/339-5300

Fax 877/360-5404

American Home Inspectors, Ltd.
Prepurchase Home Inspections Since 1988

A.S.H.I. Certified Member #001882
Ill. Home Inspector Entity License 451.000175

Stanley W. Sawa        5324 South Catherine
President                   Countryside, IL 60525

Ill. Home Inspector License #450.000424
E-Mail: STAN@AHINSPECTORS.COM
Web Page WWW.AHINSPECTORS.COM

WINTER DRESS 
CODE  

(JACKET  
REQUIRED)  
IN EFFECT Support 

 our advertisers


